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September 1, 2004

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are extremely concerned for the safety of lawyers Heriberto Gómez Coello and Maria del Carmen Grajales Castillejos and their clients Eduardo Hernández Sánchez, Carlos Navarro Pérez, Enrique Hernández Ramos, and Romelia Bermúdez, who were detained between January and April.

The two lawyers were detained on August 11 by the police in the municipality of Cintalapa, in the southern state of Chiapas.  Both have been accused of attempting to present false statements in what is believed to be an attempt to stop them from defending their clients. Their clients were accused of being involved in the killing of a male teacher in December 2003 in the city of San Cristóbal de las Casas, Chiapas. In January and April, three were repeatedly beaten and tortured by state police agents in order to secure confessions. 

We are also concerned for the safety of Carlos Alberto Velasco, who was also detained August 11.  He told police that he was not a witness to the teacher’s murder, but the Public Ministry is charging him with making a false statement.  
We strongly urge you to:

· ensure the safety of Heriberto Gómez Coello, Maria del Carmen Grajales Castillejos, and Carlos Alberto Velasco, who were detained August 11.

· begin a full, prompt and impartial investigation by an independent body into the alleged torture of Eduardo Hernández Sanchez, Carlos Navarro Pérez and Enrique Hernández Ramos; publish the findings, and bring those responsible to justice;

· guarantee that the judicial process against the detainees meets international fair trial standards--any information found to be gained by torture should be ruled inadmissible in the proceedings;

· remember that the UN Declaration on the Rights and Responsibilities of Individuals, Groups and Institutions to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Liberties recognizes the legitimacy of the activities of human rights defenders and their right to carry out their activities without any restrictions or fear of reprisals. 

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:
Centro de Derechos Humanos Fray Bartolomé de las Casas ~ via fax: 011 52 967 678 3551


Ambassador Carlos Alberto De Icaza González~ via fax: 1 202 728 1698


Ambassador Antonio O. Garza, Jr. ~ via fax: 011 52 55 5511 9980


William Duncan, Desk Officer for Mexico, US State Department ~ via fax: 1 202 647 9894
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The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
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